AAUW Board Meeting

February 11, 2014
AAUW Board met at the Austin Public Library.  Present were Carla Anderson-Diekmann, Peggy Benzkofer, Carolyn Bogott, DedaRae Graber, Sue Grove, Kathy Kester, Dorothy Krob, Catherine Lemons, Jill Maxfield, Ruth Monson and Mary Kay Wilson.
Secretary’s report was approved.

Mary Kay reported that the Treasurer’s update is in the newsletter.

Carla gave a program update.  The March 11 general meeting will be held at the library with Sandra Anderson presenting a program about Mower Refreshed and the Adverse Childhood Events Project. In April, the Women’s History Month winners will tell about their projects.  The May banquet will be held at the Hormel Home.
Currently, the branch has 72 members.  For new members interested in joining, the dues are half price until March 1.

Catherine Haslag, Chemistry teacher at RCC spoke to the group about starting a mentoring program for students entering projects in the science fair. She will gather more information from the schools and report back to the board.

Carolyn and Peggy gave a Women’s History Month update.  They are looking for people to judge the history projects on Thursday, February 27 in the morning or afternoon. The awards ceremony will be held on March 11.  Also, there will be a panel of women holding a discussion on Title IX.  This year, the program will not be presented to the entire Austin High School student body, but instead presented three times to smaller groups of students.  Because of a curriculum change, the high school will not be involved in Women’s History Month next year.  The board discussed the possibility of working with the Middle School for one year.
A nominating committee is being formed to fill open positions on the Board.  Sue and Mary Kay will serve on the committee and enlist more women from the general membership.

The AAUW State Convention will be held April 11 & 12 in Minneapolis.  Money is available for women that are interested in attending.

The National Convention will be held next summer (2015) in San Diego.

The Board discussed ideas for our branch’s Mission Statement and will continue the discussion with the general membership.

The Library Book Sale will be held May 2 and 3.  AAUW will be in charge, assisted by Friends of the Library.

A note was received from Eunys Kloempken, greeting AAUW members and giving an update on her recent illness.
Newsletter items need to be submitted to Rae Dawn on or before the last Friday of the month and Board agenda items need to be submitted to Marijo and Sue on or before the first Tuesday of the month.

The March meeting will be at 6:30 p.m. on March 11 at the Austin Public Library.  The Board will meet at 5:45 p.m. and membership will gather at 6:30 p.m. for social time, with the program beginning at 7:00 p.m.
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Monson, Secretary

General Meeting for February 11:  Mower County Attorney Kristen Nelson spoke about her position as County Attorney.
